
Stanhope Kinder News 
Stanhope Kindergarten recently had a visit from Sissy and Narjiic 
who showed us some different Aboriginal artefacts including 
possum skin, a Coolamon and a digeridoo. Sissy showed us how 
to dance as different animals then Narjiic played the didgeridoo for 
us to dance to. 
Do you have a child needing kindergarten in 2018? Stanhope 
Kindergarten offers kindergarten programs for 4-5 year olds and a 
pre-kinder program for 3-4 year olds. For enquiries and further 
details please contact the kindergarten on 58572297 or text  
0428 760 771. Enrolments now being taken for 2018. 
 

"Australia's LEGENDAIRY Capital 2015" 

July 2017 

Cheese Finally - At Fonterra 
 
In last month’s About Town we reported that it was finally time to switch on the 
factory and start making cheese. 
 

Wednesday 21 June was a momentous day for the production team and for the broader dairy farming 
community – the first block of cheddar cheese was made at our new Stanhope plant. 
Over the next eight to ten weeks the production team plan to slowly ramp up small batches of cheese 
and whey production, enabling the site to continue testing the equipment, the product quality and 
complete the training of all operators. 
 

Members of the Stanhope Community Consultation Committee were invited to visit the site on 
Monday 19 June and were treated to a sneak preview tour of the new factory.   
A tentative date has been set for a community open day to occur in mid-September and more 
information will be announced in next month’s About Town. 

Cheese Curd in the cheddaring machine.   Neil Bickenstaffe gives the first cheese block the 

        thumbs up as it enters the packing room. 
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Articles for the newsletter  
must be submitted by the  
LAST day of each month 

Dates to Remember 
JULY 

Sun 9th—Monster Garage 
Sale 8.30am start 
Wed 19th—Trivia Night 
Rwanda Fundraiser @ Pub 
7pm 
Thurs 20th—Maree O’Brien 
@ Men’s shed 12—3pm 

Condolences are  

extended to the  

families of    

Max Stewart 

Linton & Lyn Gleeson 

& Brian Davies 

GLEESON Lynette (nee Wastell) & 

Linton 

Alice Wastell and family would like 
to thank all those people who 
offered their caring thoughts and 
words of comfort on the passing of 
Lynette & Linton.  The beautiful 
flowers, cards of condolence and 
containers of comfort food were 
also much appreciated. 

Max Stewart 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Max Stewart 80, husband of 
Beryl, father of Stephen, Grant 
& Meredith passed away in 
Melbourne recently.  Max was a  
Life Member of the Stanhope 
Football Club as well as the 
Stanhope Tennis Club.  He was 
also a keen fisherman and was 
a regular member of the Annual 
Pooncarie Fishing Trip. 

Stanhope  Pub News 
Phone: 58572293 

To kick off the New Financial Year, 
Host Mandi is looking at having lots 
of new and fun entertainment at your 
Local Pub.  
JULY is a Fun Packed Month with 
Lots of Entertainment ahead.  
If you are interested in learning how 
to play DARTS, come down on any 
Tuesday evening and have a FREE 
practice between 5pm & 6.30 and give 
it a go. 
We also have a Fundraising   TRIVIA 
NIGHT on Wednesday July 19th @ 
7pm, $10 a head, to help raise funds 
for Scott Emmett to Build A Bridge in 
Rwanda. Lots of prizes to be won on 
the night. (See AD this Paper). 
Booking to Lyn on 0427572629.  
Our next Big Night of Action is on 
Saturday July 22nd is STANHOPE 
SINGLES STAMPEDE  from 12 noon 
till late.  So if you’re single and 
looking for a great day out there will 
be lots of fun and games and free 
giveaways to be had on the night. 
What better way to spend JULY is 
having a CHRISTMAS IN JULY with 
a 2 COURSE WINTER WARMER 
XMAS ROAST LUNCH for $20 a 
head with a free present for each 
person! On Tuesday 25th July at 
12noon Booking are a must. 
On Sunday August 6th we are holding 
a SENIOR LUNCH SPECIAL  with a 
2 course lunch provided for $17 a 
head.  Bookings Essential 
The following week we will be 
holding a LADIES PAMPER MEGA 
PARTY DAY on Saturday 12th, from 1
-4pm with smorgasbord lunch 
available at $15 head. Lots of bargains 
available on the day. More details next 
month on this event and other  listed 
events, so mark them in your diary. 
 

Calender of  Events 
 

JULY 
Sat 8th:       Shortis Birthday 
Tues 12th:  Open Darts Night 
Wed 19th:   Trivia Night 
Sat 22nd:    Singles Stampede 
Tues 25th:  Xmas in July 
Tues 26th:  Open Darts Night 
 

AUGUST 
Sun 6th:       Sunday Senior Lunch 
Sat 12th:      Ladies Mega Party Day 
Aug 20th:     Duck races & BBQ 
 

SEPTEMBER 
Fri 22nd       Kelsy Rimmer 
Sat 23rd       Ute Show &  
         Christie Lamb 
 

OCTOBER 
Sat 14th    SYDNEY HOTSHOTS 

If you are interested in  

having family  

or friends on the  

About Town Newsletter mailing 

list, please let us know at:  

stanhopebc@mcmedia.com.au 

ENGAGEMENT 
Lyn and Len Tennent of  

Stanhope are proud to 

 announce  the  

Engagement of  their son 

James, to Madeleine 

(Maddy) Walker of 

 Collaroy, Sydney NSW. 

http://www.stanhopevictoria.com
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JuneRainfall 
Second Driest June on Record 
Stanhope only received 1.8 mls of rain during June making it the second driest June on 
record.  In 1975  Stanhope only received 0.8 mls of rain. 
The average for June since records commenced in 1923 is 42 mls.  The wettest being in 
1923 when Stanhope received 113 mls. 

 
Max Haw turns 90 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Max with his Great-grandchildren Brandt & Charlie 

Stanhope  Monster  
Garage Sale  

Sunday  
July 9th 

8:30 am Start 
Site bookings Phone: 

58572866  
Stanhope Business  

Centre 

BBQ: Stanhope Kindergarten 

Huge Day at Whroo Cemetery 
The unveiling of a plaque, which contained the names of all those interred in the Whroo 
Cemetery was carried out on Sunday 25th June. 
More than one hundred people, mostly descendants, were in attendance to witness this ceremony 
carried out by two of the eldest descendants Mrs 
Perry aged 100 and Mrs Kennedy aged 94. 
The Bronze plaque manufactured by D.P. Jones 
of Kyabram was set on a large piece of bluestone 
by Mr Jim Deslandes, a member of the Whroo 
Cemetery Trust and a retired stone mason, now 
becomes a permanent record for all descendants 
and visitors to the cemetery. 
Mr Bob Holschier of Stanhope, chairman of the 
trust, thanked all those in attendance and in 
particular those who had assisted in the research 
to discover all the adults and children buried in 
the cemetery during the past 150 years.  In 
particular he thanked those who had made 
significant donations towards the $5,000.00 it 
cost to have the plaque manufactured and put in 
place.   

Dale the Fish Man Returns 
 After two years absence Dale the Fish man has returned to service his Stanhope 
customers. 
He will be selling a wide range of fish, oysters etc. in front the Community Hall every 
Friday from 10.00 am until 10.30 am. 
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What’s going on at Stanhope – July 2017 
Phone 58570236 - Mobile: 0437816258 

 

All programs - $7.50 per session   (Extra cost for meals and entry into events) 

 

 

Monday 3rd             Andre Rieu on the Big Screen         10.00am – 3.30pm   

Bingo at 10.30am Andre Rieu 1.30pm. 

Tuesday 4th         Frankie J Holden & Michelle Pettigrove River links     9.30am  approx * 

Lunch $8              Show $20 - starts at 2pm                         

Friday 7th             Mooroopna Golf Club (lunch at own expense)                                       9.00am  3.30pm * 

Tuesday 11th       Shepparton RSL sing along (Lunch $12)               9.00am  3.30pm * 

Friday 14th          Benalla Bowling Club (lunch at own expense)                                                         9.00am  3.30pm * 

Tuesday 18th       Echuca Hotel   Echuca (lunch at own expense)                                                         9.00am  3.30pm * 

Thursday 20th    Men’s shed Stanhope Entertainment Marie O’Brien    12.00 3.00pm                                            

Friday 21st           Barmah Hotel   Barmah   (lunch at own expense)                                                    9.00am  3.30pm *                                                                

Monday 24th Trivia Game and 3 course lunch        10.00 1.30pm 

Tuesday 25th       Shamrock Hotel Numurkah      (lunch at own expense)                                          9.00am 3.30pm * 

Friday 28th           Milestone Factory Shepparton     (lunch at own expense)                                     9.00am 3.30pm * 

Monday 31st David Attenborough Documentary Finger food luncheon   10.00am 1.30pm * 

Marie O’Brien 
Entertainment  
At Stanhope 
Men’s Shed 

Thursday 20th July  
12.00 noon – 3.00pm 

Includes 
Cup of  Soup 

Assorted Sandwiches 
Fruit Platter 

Scones 
Cost $7.50 

Bookings Please Call  

58570236  

PAG EVENT 

MEN’S HEALTH EVENT   

Guest Speaker Leon Sinnott from ‘Beyond Blue’ 
shared his journey of hope, recovery  
& resilience with a gathering of 50 people. 

Men’ Shed Cubby House 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Gypsy Harrison, daughter of Lara 
Harrison, sitting in her new Cubby 
House built by Len Armstong & Alvin 
McConnell at the Men’s Shed.   All 
materials used to make the cubby 
house were donated by Fonterra at 
Stanhope.   Both Len &  Alvin were ex  
Fonterra workers and Lara is currently 
employed by Fonterra. 
Lara would like to thank   Len & Alvin 
for all the hard work in  making 
Gypsy’s wonderful Cubby House and 
a big thank you to Des for delivering 
it. 
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Lions Club Junior Public Speaking 
 

Jack Donaldson & Jinaya Nurse with Judges  Jorja Ponting & Tanesha Nurse with Avis Weller 
 
On Tuesday 14th June, the Stanhope Lions Club conducted the Junior Public Speaking at the 
Stanhope and Girgarre Primary schools.  The children had to do a  three minute speech for Grade 3 & 
4, and a four minute speech for Grade 5 & 6.   About forty students from both schools participated and 
the quality was very good.  Two winners from each group go onto the club final. 
Girgarre:  Grade 3 &4 Winner -Remi McQueen, Runner up- Olivia Pangrazio   
  Grade 5 & 6: Winner -Hayley Hancock,  Runner up -  Leah Varcoe 
Stanhope:  Grade 3 & 4 Winner - Jack Donaldson,  Runner up - Jinaya Nurse   
  Grade 5 & 6  Winner Jorja Ponton,  Runner up - Tanesha Nurse  
Good luck to the students for the next round  
Many thanks to all the teachers,  President Avis and also to the Judges, Ros Fraser, Tania Chiswell 
and Mary McGrath as well as to the Parents who attended on the day . I am sure they enjoyed the 
students presentation. 
On Friday 23rd June, the club also enjoyed the Annual Changeover dinner with the Kyabram and 
Merrigum clubs at the Merrigum Golf Club. An excellent meal was served.  Many thanks to the host 
Club Merrigum Lions Club 

 
Blake Rosenberg 

Photographer / Photojournalist  
Freelance 

http://sites.google.com/site/rosenbergs 
photography 

 

 

Stanhope Men’s 

Shed  

will be holding their 

Garage Sale  

at  

The Men’s Shed in 

Tivey Grove on 

Sunday July 9th. 

Drop in 

Stanhope Legendairy Bar & Grill 
Open  

Mon-Fri 5am-9pm    Sat-Sun 6am-9pm 

All Pizzas $12 or 3 for $30    Available anytime  

Full Menu now available      

Café Menu available to 5pm 

Delivery now available, 

Yes we deliver to Girgarre 

Ph 0459 970 176 
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Hi everyone, 
 
 I hope you are all well. Through my workplace I am going 
to be designing and constructing a footbridge in southern 
Rwanda which will involve me going out to Rwanda for two 
weeks in August. 
 The bridge is a footbridge to span the Umudasomwa River 
in southern Rwanda. Currently the local Ruheru community 
is split by the river and local people have unfortunately died 
trying to cross the river during the rainy season on crude 
makeshift timber bridges.  
 This project will involve the construction of a suspended 
footbridge to provide a safe route across the river for the 
local community. It will provide residents of surrounding 
towns and villages with safe access to critical services such 
as schools, employment, food markets and healthcare. 
 I will be part of a team of 10 helping deliver this project and 
we need to raise approximately £10,000 to go towards the 
costs associated with this bridge build. 
Thank you in advance for  
your support. 
 
Cheers, 
 
Scott Emmett 
Structural Engineer (ARUP) 

Lyn & Gordon’s Trip to the UK 
On Thursday June 8th, we flew out of Tullamarine Airport on our 27-hour flight to the UK to visit our son Scott and 
family, Jenny & Lila. Flying via Jakarta, Singapore and Amsterdam, we eventually arrived very tired in 
Manchester where we were met by Ben & Don Chapman where we were to stay for the weekend as our son was 
in the midst of riding from London to Paris to raise funds for the Make-A-Wish Foundation in memory of a good 
friend who had passed away last year.  There was a large contingent make the trip in about a 24hour period. It 
was such a momentous effort by all who participated. We are so proud of Scott. 

 
After a restful weekend in Manchester, we boarded the 
train to Newcastle in the North to be met by our son at the 
train station and eventually arriving at Scott’s home in 
Jesmond to finally be greeted by Jenny and our beautiful 
grand-daughter Lila who is 2 ½.   
Over the next 10 days we spent time kite flying, visiting 
castles and beaches along with a weekend in Grasmere in 
the Lakes District.  
 
One of the most enjoyable times was baking with Lila for a 
morning tea at Scott’s work to raise funds for a project that 
he is involved in through his work at ARUP.  Scott is a 
structural Engineer and will be designing and constructing 
a suspension footbridge in Southern Rwanda, which will 

Scott (middle) with friends arriving in Paris     involve him to go to Rwanda for 2 weeks in August. He 
needs to raise a total of £1000 before leaving.  
(See Scott’s letter below) 
 
I spent two mornings cooking cakes, biscuits and slices 
and then attended the morning tea at Scott’s work to see 
about 100 people turn out to donate and partake in 
morning tea.  There was not a single piece of food left by 
the end of the day. This raised £120.   
We would like to help Scott achieve his goal by 
holding a Trivia Night Fundraiser at the Stanhope 
Hotel on Wednesday July 19th at 7pm.  Cost is $10 
head.  Please contact Lyn on 0427572629 to book. 
After 2 weeks in the UK, time came to finally head back 
home with another 27 hour flight via Amsterdam, Kuala 

Beautiful Lake Grasmere in the Lakes District     Lumpur arriving in Melbourne on Friday night at 7pm. 
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Welcome Sally  Hall 
Stiggy, Felicity & 
Lennon Hall are 
happy to 
announce the 
arrival of Sally.  
Born 28th April 
2017, weighing 
7lb 8oz. 
A little 
granddaughter 
for Fritz & Judith 
and Gary & Joan. 
 

Sally pictured with proud big brother Lennon. 

Brenton Gray plays  
200 SFC Games 

 
Congratulations to Brenton Gray on playing 200 Senior Games 
with the Stanhope Football Netball Club.  Brenton began his 
career at Stanhope  in the Under 12’s in 1985.  

During his time at the Club 
he has won 5 Best & Fairest 
Awards His first was won in 
1996 at Stanhope before 
leaving to further his playing 
career in the GVFL for 
Rochester, returning to the 
Club in 2005  winning his 
2nd Club Best & Fairest 
followed by three more in 
2006,2008 & 2010.   
This is Brenton’s 4th season 
as Senior Coach at 
Stanhope, being successful 
each year making finals.  In 
2015 he coached the Senior 
team to a Grand Final, 
unfortunately losing against 
Merrigum.  Brenton is 
looking forward to another 
successful year at Stanhope 
hopefully to bring home 
another senior flag would be 
his ultimate dream. 
The Stanhope Football 
Netball Club is gathering 
history on the SFNC 
Netball, and are hoping to 
obtain any information, 
photos, team lists, coach, 

games, played and records pertaining to our involvement in 
the Heathcote & District League. Please contact Kerrie Gray 
on 0409526892 or email Kerrie on: kerriegray.netball@yahoo.com.au 
 
Brenton being carried off  by team mates after playing 
his 200th game holding his son Bodie. 

July 

Sunday services 

10am every Sunday at the 

Stanhope  

Community Hall 

Youth every Friday 6.30pm-8pm during 

school terms 

More details call Wal Sinapius 

0408393398 

Fruit Bat In Town 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
This Fruit Bat was photographed 
suspended from power lines on the 
Corner of Glasgow Street and Tivey 
Grove recently. 
Have you seen Fruit Bats in Stanhope 
lately? 

Volunteers needed 
(Urgently) 

S t a n h o p e  D e v e l o p m e n t 
Committee desperately needs 
more volunteers to assist in 
operating the Business Centre.  
This could be as an on call 
arrangement or as ‘set hours’ you 
are available.  As a Centrelink 
agency, the centre must be 
manned. We are also registered  
to sign off  on the Centrelink  
Newstart Scheme if  required. 

Without volunteers, Stanhope 
could lose this & other valuable 
services.  
Contact SBC 58572 866. 



Paper & Printing kindly donated by FONTERRA       Colour sponsored by Rushworth & District Financial Services  Page: 8

 

Mystery Bus Birthday Tour  
A Mystery Bus Trip for 6 Stanhope Girls who all have big birthdays this year and who have been very close 

friends for over 60 years with 
most of them working 
t o g e t h e r  a t  He p p l e s 
Emporium back in the 1950’s. 
Our big day organized for us by 
Maree Chester began with an 
8.30am pick up in Stanhope for 
Gloria, Alice, Shirley and Marie,  
then on to Tatura for Patricia, 
then Benalla for Nancy, where 
we began our tour of the 
beautiful scenic King Valley 
with our friendly bus driver, 
Lou.  First stop was Dal Zotto 
winery for morning tea of hot 
scones, jam & cream, onto wine 
tasting at La Cantina, then a 
fabulous lunch and more 
winetasting at Grace Brooks 
winery. This was followed by a 
scenic tour around King Valley 
before we headed back to 

Benalla, then home – the last one about 7.30pm.A great day filled with past memories, plenty of laughs, and of 
course lots of talking.  Our thanks go  to Maree (Patricia’s daughter),  and to all our families unbeknown to us who 
contributed to this great day which we will remember always. 

Stanhope Primary School 

Honours Hageman & Davies 

Familes 
Last Wednesday 
28

th
 June, a 

morning tea was 
held at the school, 
to thank Bill and 
Anita Hageman 
and Brian Davies 
for many years of 
service to our 
school. 
Brass plaques were 
presented by 
Principal Christine 
Owen to Brian’s 
family for 30 years’ 
service in attending 
to the maintenance 
of the school 
grounds, and to Bill 
and Anita for 16 
years’ service in 

keeping the grounds and gardens looking 
beautiful. She said:   “Their generous support of 
our school is much appreciated and valued”. 
The plaques will be mounted at the main entry 
to the building. 

YOUR LOCAL  LIBRARY IS  
 LOCATED AT THE   

STANHOPE  BUSINESS CENTRE 
 Hours  

Monday — Friday   
11.00am — 3.00pm 
Phone:   5857 2866   
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YOUR COMMUNITY BANK 

Stanhope Fuels P/L 
 

Petrol Station & Convenience Store 

Open 7 Days per Week 

86 Midland Hwy.  Stanhope Vic. 

3623 

Ph. 03  5849 0049  B.H & A.H. 

ABN.  506 117 58608 

 Cakes 
  Made &  Decorated 

 for all occasions 
  

  TO ORDER 
Phone Christine Robertson 

        0400436277 

  

Vehicles 

A Boards 

Shop Fronts 

Horse Floats 

Digital Printing 

Alphabet Boards 

Property Names 

Safety Signs 

Rob Armstrong 
 

Ducted heating and Evaporative 
Airconditioning, Solar hot water, 

Sewerage, Hot & cold water 
Natural & L.P Gas 
Roofing & spouting 

Reg. No 24405 

Mobile:  0428 579 938 
Phone:  (03) 58572 295 
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Stanhope Post Office 

34 Birdwood Ave.,  
Stanhope 

Stephen and Meaghan Browne  look  
forward to serving you! 

Opening Hours 
Monday—Friday  
9.00am—5.00pm 

Phone:  5857 2201 
 

 

Andy North   Ph: 0428 203 785 
11 Blamey Rd   Email:no42553@bigpond.com 
Stanhope Vic 3623    

 
Andy’s Bobcat 

& 

Tipper Hire 

COWIE’S CONTRACTING 
NEVILLE COWIE 

0438572314 
 

DISC SOD SEEDING 
MULTI-DISCING 

STANHOPE/TATURA/KYABRAM AREAS 

4 in 1 Bucket Cartage  Levelling 

Domestic  Commercial Agricultural 
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Girgarre Farmers, Produce and 

Craft  Market:   5858 2270 
every 2nd Sunday of the month 

from 8.30am — 12.00noon 

STANHOPE  TRADITIONAL  
BUTCHERS 

19 Birdwood Avenue,  
Stanhope 

 
Open Tuesday to Friday 

~ 
Hours 8.30am to 4.30pm   

Phone:   5857 2881 
 

It can provide gentle and effective  hands-on relief for: 
* Sports & accident injuries   

* Stress & tension discomfort  
* Musculo-skeletal pain  

* Grounding & rebalancing  
Talk with your experienced  local Therapist at Stanhope 

Graham Wakefield  
 and find out what “it” can do for you 

APPOINTMENTS:  TUES—THURS 

BOWTECH BOWEN THERAPY 

“What can ‘it’ do for me” 
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Douglas Livestock Services Stanhope 
Stud Stock & Commercial Cattle Carriers 

Hay Cartage 
Mobile:  0429 956 906  -  AH Ph/Fax:  (03) 5857 2525 

 

STANHOPE CAFÉ 

TAKEAWAY 
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK,  

EXCEPT XMAS DAY. 
ROAST LUNCHES ON SUNDAY 
FULL RANGE OF TAKEAWAY 

 OR EAT IN MEALS 
COFFEE *  SLICES  * MILKSHAKES 

BREAD ORDERS WELCOME 
FRESH  FROM TONGALA BAKERY 

JENNA WILL ALWAYS  
WELCOME YOU  

New Phone No.  5857 2917 

HAIRZONE 
Ladies’ & Men’s  Hairdressing 
8 Birdwood Avenue,  Stanhope 
Fashion Cuts, Colour & Foils 
Perming   ~  Facial Waxing 
Eyelash and Brow Tinting 

Make-up now available   
 Special occasion hair styling 

Gift Vouchers available all year 
round 

Phone:  Melinda — 5857 2264 
 

* Hydro Bath * Nail Trimming * Grooming * Clip-
ping 

* Dog Scales for your convenience. 


